
   STATE OF ALABAMA ) 
COLBERT COUNTY )

Minutes of a Regular Meeting
of the

Colbert County Commission
09/05/2023

The Colbert County Commission met today in regular session at the Colbert County Courthouse. 
Chairman Mansell called the work session to order at 5:03 p.m. with the regular meeting following 
at 5:14 p.m., being the time and place previously scheduled for such work session and regular 
meeting.  All Commissioners answered “present” at the call of the roll.  Commissioner Bendall 
offered the prayer and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chairman Mansell declared that a quorum 
was present for the purpose of the transaction of business. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS
Wendy Snitzer gave the Commission an open invitation to view the location in Pride for displaced 
veterans.  Mattresses and box springs will be purchased from Lackeys Furniture Store.

BOARD APPOINTEE REPORTS
None

AWARDS AND PRESENTATIONS
None

PUBLIC HEARING
None

CONSENT AGENDA
Chairman Mansell announced that the business before the Commission was the approval of the 
consent agenda. Commissioner Gardiner made motion to adopt and approve the matters placed 
on the consent agenda during the work session. The motion was duly seconded by Commissioner 
Barnes.  Chairman Mansell stated that the adoption and approval of a consent agenda comprised 
of the following items of business was properly before the Commission and stated the matters as 
follows:

1. Approved payment of September 5, 2023 bills as presented by the Chief Financial 
Officer.

2. Approved Rebuild Alabama County Transportation Plan for FY 2024 – 2027 as  
presented by the County Engineer. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
None

REPORTS FROM STAFF
Chairman Mansell announced that the Commission would hear reports from staff.  Upon being 
recognized by the Chair, the following reports were heard by the Commission:

County Administrator: 
Administrator Roger Creekmore reported that he received a letter from the Sheriff’s Department, 
August 31, 2023, stating that Mr. Doug Denton will not be returning as Courthouse Security and 



has since passed.  Creekmore also reported that Deputy Darren Green is no longer employed by 
the Colbert County Sheriff’s Department.

Chief Financial Officer:
Chief Financial Officer April Eaton announced the following dates for Budget Meetings; 
September 7 at 4:30 pm, September 12 at 4:30pm and September 18 at 4:30 pm.

County Attorney: 
None

EMA Director:
None

County Engineer:
None

NEW BUSINESS
None

DISCUSSION ITEMS BY COMMISSIONERS
Commissioner Bailey extended her appreciation to the Commission for being present as she 
received the Shoals Area Labor Council, Friend of Labor Award.
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